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MODERN SLAVERY STATEMENT

Our business, Fylde Electronic Laboratories Ltd is committed to combatting slavery and human
trafficking in its business and supply chains, and we make this statement to assist with compliance
with the Modern Slavery Act 2015. This statement relates to the financial year ending September
2022

As our business has a turnover of less than £36 million, we do not have a legal obligation to produce
a modern slavery statement. However:

a. We agree that exploitation within all supply chains ending in the UK is a blight on our
society, and we are committed to playing our part in eliminating exploitation.

b. We understand that customers with obligations under the Modern Slavery Act 2015 cannot
comply with those duties without our cooperation.

To that end, we confirm that we have examined our own husiness and, to the extent that it is
reasonably practicable, businesses within our supply chain and we confirm the following:

a. We confirm that within our own business, no relevant offence relating to slavery or human
tracking has been committed.

b. We have made enquiries of businesses that supply directly to us, and we are confident that
no relevant offence is committed in that business.

c. Insofar as it was reasonably practicable, we have examined our supply chains and confirm
that we found no evidence of slavery or human trafficking

Our business

For over fifty years Electronic Laboratories Ltd have been at the very forefront of analogue testing
and measuring equipment. Our instruments are found in educational establishments, research
centers, aerospace clusters, power generation systems, gas turbines, vehicle manufacturing plants,
hydraulic valve factories and many more locations.

Our business structure consists of a single facility based at our site in Preston Lancashire. There are
two directors, two managers and a small, dedicated team of designers and technicians.

All Fylde designed equipment is designed, built and maintained either at our Preston facility or
locally based subcontractors .

We source components from OEM companies franchised distributors and trusted suppliers with a
traceable and transparent approach to their supply chain.

Where it is reasonably practicable, we ensure that businesses in our supply chain have made a
similar statement relating to slavery and human trafficking.

We encourage all employees to report on any matters relating to slavery or human trafficking in our
supply chains of which they become aware.

Mark Crossley /‘/

Operations Director
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